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SEASIDE GROUNDWATER BASIN                                  

WATERMASTER

2600 GARDEN ROAD, SUITE #228
MONTEREY, CALIF. 93940

Newsletter for Friday,  April 20, 2007:
It is time for another update as to what is happening with some of the major activities with the Watermaster program.  

.
      1)   Attached is Martin Feeney’s monthly report on events and progress of obtaining the    necessary permits before any monitoring wells can be constructed.  Attached to Martin’s update is a report from Denise Duffy & Associates, Inc. dated April 6, 2007.  
2) In a continuing effort to streamline and make the meeting agenda  packets easier to read you have probably noticed  several changes when studying the April 18, 2007 Board agenda meeting packet.  Among the changes we have added the Pledge of Allegiance, along with section dividers, and where possible item number and date in the upper right hand corner of each separate item on the agenda.  In the future,  the monthly financial statements will be placed on the Consent Agenda.    If you have any suggestions or comments give either Laura or me a call.

3) The newly web site for the Seaside Basin Watermaster should be up and ready to start using     in the next weeks or so.  We will give you the web site address and further information just as soon as it is up and ready to use.

4) The second quarter water extraction reports for All Parties were due in this office for the Water Year 2007 by April 15th.  To date several of the parties that are required to report have not done so and we encourage all responsible Parties to check their records and make sure their reports are submitted to this office immediately.

5) A new part time contractual position was established by the Board at the April 18th Watermaster Board meeting.  This position, “Technical Project Manager” is to oversee and manage the various contracts implementing Phase I of the adopted Seaside Basin Monitoring and Management Program.  Recruitment to fill this position will commence immediately.
6) Three separate contracts were awarded at the April 18th Board meeting to implement the Phase I portion of the adopted Seaside Basin Monitoring and Management Program. 

7) The latest quarterly ground water quality samples collected in the winter of 2007 from the MPWMD Seaside Ground Water Basin coastal “sentinel” monitoring wells do not indicate evidence of seawater intrusion at those locations in the Seaside Basin.

8) Agenda items are being collected for the May 2nd regular Watermaster Board meeting.  If you would like to add something to the regular meeting agenda please let me know.  The meeting is scheduled to be held at Soper Community Center, 220 Coe Avenue, Seaside at 1:30 PM.   

This is the third newsletter to the Board.  If there is anything you would like to see added that would assist you in your overseeing the activities of the Watermaster please let us know.

Thank you

Dewey

